

TEBBS I & P : ITEM 3

QUESTION 6: Could the council explain the status of the Development Concept Plan that is included in the attachment to their Statement on Ilminster and describe how it relates to the proposed direction of growth for the town.

We have already stated our objection to the proposed development in Shudrick Valley Ilminster in previous communications, but we now understand that, even though it is very late in the day, the District Council who are in favour of this development have now come up with a "concept" plan which is different from the original plan. 

This is extremely frustrating as, despite being directly affected by the proposed Shudrick valley development, we have received no information whatsoever from the council about the changes that have been slipped in. This attitude by the council echoes the previous time when the proposals were changed from the original preferred option of SW of the town to SE of the town. Then, as now, the council did not go out of their way to keep local residents informed of this major and significant change. 

As well as registering our objection to the council's attitude, we would also like to re-register our objection to the proposed SE (Shudrick Valley) development. Our reasons remain as previously stated and can be summarised as follows:-

 - destruction of a green field site together with accompanying wild life

- destruction of farmland plus a working farm

- geographically bad, resulting in an increase in traffic(and hence pollution) in order to travel to the SE side of Ilminster for doctors, light industry and connections for railways, local airports, towns and the motorway

- two major arterial gas pipes plus a water main cut across the Shudrick Valley

We believe that the District Council's proposal is unsound and that all the evidence points to Canal way as the best option for development.

Ian & Prunella Tebbs

